Durrington Town Council
Minutes of the Youth Services Meeting held on the 24th of April 2017 at The Ham Centre, Durrington.
Attendance – Cllr Shaun Rennie
· Wiltshire Cllr Graham Wright

· Community Engagement Manger – Dave Roberts

Youth Worker – Becky Lock

Youth Worker – Abi Edwards

Volunteer – Michael Thompson

Clerk Sarah Tucker
1. Previous Minutes.  Cllr S Rennie outlined the action points from the last minute held in November, some items remained extant:
a. The Town Council will look to support advertising for volunteers and new members for KFC in particular.  Advertisements have been placed in the Dispatch, Becky and Sarah would work on a suitable poster.   
2. Finances.   
Youth Club funds end December 2017 - £12000
Bluez budget - £1091
Bridging Project budget funds end May 2018 - £5445
3. Building.  The clerk contacted SPMAT with the requirement for the continuation of youth services in the village and in particular about the potential use of one of AVC’s buildings following a visit conducted in November 2016.  Unfortunately SPMAT felt that due to the plans for redevelopment of AVC it could not offer accommodation. Graham Wright would pursue any options at Larkhill (Sharp Hall/St Barbara’s).  The clerk has approached 2nd Bulford Scout Group about its building in Bulford.  It was agreed that whilst a permanent home was needed for Youth Services in the village there was nowhere suitable at present that met all requirements.  However, youth services could be delivered in a number of venues along with street based work, the clerk would confirm the Town Council’s facility availability.  A longer term plan would be to look at potential  land at the Larkhill 444 site that Wiltshire Council would adopt to see if there was a viable option to build, this however would be costly.  Dave Roberts would determine if the youth equipment that is leased to the Council from Wiltshire Council would be handed over to the Council for the future use of the Youth Club.
4. Volunteers.  Volunteers are still required, particularly for KFC.  Cllr Shaun Rennie is hoping to have recruited two new volunteers.
5. Publicity.  The committee had previously spoke about the merits of a Facebook page for advertising events and closures but at present will not be pursuing this any further.

6. Activity.  KFC would like to receive talks/displays from groups such as the Police, Fire Service or any interesting organisations, the committee is to consider some ideas.  

7. Date of next meeting.  The next meeting will be arranged once a response about potential accommodation has been received, with a view to visiting the locations to assess suitability.
